From: Quartley, Jo

Sent: 29 November 2011 09:36

To: Denton, Pam Cc: Thurman, Anna

Subject: FW: Variation of Premises Licence - Galaxy Cafe

Hi Pam/Anna

Please see below representation for Galaxy café.

Regards

Jo Quartley Public Protection Officer - Licensing Wiltshire Council - West Hub Direct Dial: 01225 770271 e-mail:jo.quartley@wiltshire.gov.uk

From: Jones, Maggie

Sent: 22 November 2011 16:53

To: Quartley, Jo

Subject: FW: Variation of Premises Licence - Galaxy Cafe

From: The Polebarn Hotel [mailto:info@thepolebarnhotel.co.uk]

Sent: 22 November 2011 16:35

To: Jones, Maggie Cc: Francis, Richard

Subject: Variation of Premises Licence - Galaxy Cafe

Dear Maggie,

It has come to my attention that The Galaxy Cafe have recently applied for a variation to their Premises Licence to allow selling and consumption of alcohol with accompanying live or amplified music until 2am.

I would like it noted that I completely object to this proposal.

My family and I work and live at The Polebarn Hotel. From our living accommodation we have already experienced noise disturbance from The Galaxy Cafe on Saturday 5th November 2011, which I reported to the out of hours EHO, this continued into the early hours. We could hear amplified music disco with accompanying amplified DJ and my husband and I were unable to sleep, as were my guests. The noise level increased in volume every time someone went in or out of the cafe to smoke and in the end they propped the door open.

In addition to the noise disturbance that would be created by allowing this variation, we would also suffer from a secondary scene created by the lack of a designated smoking area which will of course bring groups of people out onto the streets congregating outside whilst smoking and drinking - which is of course noisy.

There are many people living in this area, especially in the flats above the cafe and neighbouring shops (in addition to my family) whose quality of life (and sleep) would suffer with the noise levels should this proposal should go ahead.

When The Galaxy Cafe first opened, I had no objections to their licence as they promised me it would not be a late night venue and I was very happy for them to create their cafe, which is very nice indeed, I really hope it stays that way.

Kind Regards Natasha Owen

The Polebarn Hotel Polebarn Road Trowbridge Wiltshire **BA14 7EG**

tel: +44 (0) 1225 777006 fax: +44 (0) 1225 754164

email: info@thepolebarnhotel.co.uk web: www.thepolebarnhotel.co.uk

This email has been scanned by the Symantec Email Security.cloud service. For more information please visit http://www.symanteccloud.com